
As a precautionary measure, the Infrastructure Development Bank of Zimbabwe (the 
IDBZ) arranged for its Staff to undertake the Covid-19 PCR Test. Results received 
reveal that of the 80 staff members tested, six are positive.  The affected staff 
members are being attended to in line with the prescribed guidelines. The National 
Covid-19 Rapid Response Team have been informed and are assisting with contact 
tracing and appropriate interventions in line with standing Government’s protocol.

In view of the outcome of the test results, all IDBZ Offices in Harare have been closed 
with immediate effect. The office closure will allow the Bank ample time to disinfect 
all its Offices. The offices will be closed from Monday, 27 July 2020 for a period of 
three (3) days. It is hoped that we will re-open on Thursday the 30th of July 2020.

 Prior to this incident, the IDBZ was already taking preventative action in all its Offices 
in Harare, Bulawayo and Masvingo as guided by the Ministry of Health and the 
World Health Organisation to ensure the protection of our staff members and 
stakeholders.

We take this opportunity to assure our valued stakeholders that we remain 
committed to the safety of our staff and the public. We wish our colleagues and all 
those affected by this virus a quick and full recovery. 

Further communication will be made once all the protocols for resumption of 
operations are in place.

T. Zondo Sakala
Chief Executive Officer
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